Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, December 20, 2022 at 7:00 PM in the Board Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman

David Mackenzie





Joan Tresco 

Marny Cleere
Members Absent:



Pat Major, Tom McGinnis, Tom Frew
Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Jeff Steinbrenner – Code Enforcement


Rachael Heatherman

Michael Hyde


Joann Snyder


Michael McCulley

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:03 PM.
Meeting minutes from November 15, 2022 were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to approve the minutes as written. Motion seconded by Marny Cleere. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business
1. George Vito – 19 Summit Street – Area Variance to build lean-to – Vito asking for a 
variance to build a new lean-to following existing garage lines. End of lean-to would be 8’ from rear lot line. Village code for an R-2 zone requires 35 ft of rear set-back. The proposed location of the lean-to would be 8 ft from the rear lot line, requiring a 27 ft variance.  There were no questions from the Planning Board regarding the proposed variance. No correspondence from neighbors has been received regarding any negative impact for putting lean-to in that location.
A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to recommend the application to the Village Zoning Board of Appeals. Motion seconded by Dave Mackenzie. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. Rachael Heatherman – 49 Myrtle Street- Site Plan Review for Home Occupation – proposing a home occupation for plant growing business. Business to be run and operated by owner, no other employees. No posted business hours. No real traffic.  Plants sold in local stores. Might eventually need a small greenhouse. There were no questions from the Planning Board regarding the proposed site plan.

A MOTION was made by Dave Mackenzie to accept proposed site plan for home occupation. Motion seconded by Marny Cleere. All were in favor. Motion carried.
3. Karl Klein – 8129 Parmelee Road – Land Separation – Selling barn and out-building off the North side of the property. New parcel descriptions were presented to the board. Parcel 2 will be sold off. There were no questions from the Planning Board regarding the proposed land separation. 
A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to accept proposed land separation. Motion seconded by Marny Cleere. All were in favor. Motion carried.
With no further business to come before the Board, on MOTION by Joan Tresco and seconded by Marny Cleere and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:39 PM.




Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
